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The Organizer 
The Atlanta Chapter of the American Guild of Organists 

 

www.agoatlanta.org 

AGO Atlanta 
Friday, December 4, 2015 

 

Harry Huff, organist 
50th Anniversary of the Flentrop Organ 

at 

St. Anne’s Episcopal Church 
3098 St Anne’s Ln NW 

Atlanta, GA 30327 
Hosts John Ruch & Joyce Schemanske 

 

7:30 Recital 
Reception following 

 

Register for the reception at: 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e094daaac28a2fd0-christmas 
 

HARRY HUFF serves as Minister of Music at Boston’s historic 
Old South Church (UCC), where he plays the 1921 E.M. 
Skinner organ, Op. 308 of 115 ranks, conducts the Old 
South Festival Choir and supervises the church’s extensive 
music program, which includes a jazz ministry, the Old 
South Ringers and numerous concerts. He is currently also 
Music Director and Lecturer on Ministry at the Harvard 
Divinity School and Chapter Organist in The Memorial 
Church, Harvard University. From 1984 until 2004 he was 
Director of Music for Calvary Episcopal Church, and from 
1986 until 2004 he was Organist and Artist-in-Residence at 
Union Theological Seminary, both in New York City. 

Mr. Huff was born in Sevierville, TN. During his studies in the 1970s at the North 
Carolina School of the Arts and later at Yale University, he won organ competitions 
sponsored by the American Guild of Organists, the Royal Canadian College of 
Organists, the National Society of Arts and Letters and the Music Teachers’ National 
Association. He has been a guest artist at the Aspen, Spoleto, Mostly Mozart, 
Copenhagen and Avignon summer festivals, and has appeared as soloist with the 
Orchestra of St. Luke’s, the American Composers’ Orchestra, the New Jersey 
Symphony, the New York Pops and the Metropolitan Opera Orchestra. 
 

Program 
J.S. Bach, Prelude in C Major, BWV 547 
Louis-Claude Daquin, Noël sur les flutes 

J.S. Bach, Nun komm, der Heiden Heiland, BWV 659, 660 & 661 
Jean-François Dandrieu, Noël: “Il n’est rien de plus Tendre” 

J.S. Bach, Pastorale in F Major, BWV 590 
Jean-François Dandrieu, Noël: “Quand le Sauveur Jésus Christ” 

J.S. Bach, Wachet auf, ruft uns die Stimme, BWV 645 
J.S. Bach, Nun freut euch, liebe Christen g’mein, BWV 734 
Jean-François Dandrieu, Noël: “A Minuit fut fait un Reveil” 

J.S. Bach, Fugue in E Flat (St. Anne), BWV 552 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e094daaac28a2fd0-christmas
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  From the Dean 
Last night’s dinner and program at First Presbyterian Church, Marietta, was outstanding. The educational value of hearing 
repertoire by women composers played on an historic organ in a most beautiful setting was a wonderful treat. The church-
sponsored post-concert reception was beautifully served and provided warm fellowship time for all who attended. Kudos to 
recitalist Gail Archer, and host Calvin Johnson. 

Now, we set our sights on the Christmas Party / Flentrop Fiftieth Anniversary Celebration at St. Anne’s Episcopal 
Church on Friday, December 4 at 7:30 p.m. Please invite friends, sign up to bring Christmas sweets, and get ready for an 
unforgettable evening. Dr. Joyce Schemanske and all the fine people at St. Anne’s are going out of their way to celebrate 
their beautiful Flentrop organ’s 50th birthday—an organ largely inspired and supported by Bill Weaver and Doug Johnson. 
Bill was the coordinator for a national AGO convention, former chapter Dean, and perpetual cheerleader; Doug was 
treasurer for many years, serving as an excellent steward of the chapter’s resources. We are deeply indebted to them for all 
the excellence that they brought to St. Anne’s and to our Atlanta AGO chapter and beyond. Harry Huff, guest artist, is an 
extraordinary musician who will play an exceptional and colorful program on the Flentrop, and then entertain us at the 
reception with glorious original piano arrangements. Harry Huff was a very close friend of Calvin Hampton, working with him 
and writing a definitive biography about him. Special thanks go to John Ruch, who is quietly and lovingly making many 
things possible for this splendid evening. A flier to share with choirs, friends, family, and musical colleagues an as invitation 
to this event will be attached to a group email, to be sent soon; also included will be the link to “Signup Genius” so that we 
will know you are coming and sharing a Christmas delight. (You can also find the link on the front page of this newsletter.) 

The nominating committee is now formed and getting to work. If you have any interest or desire to serve this chapter as 
sub-dean, secretary or member-at-large, please be in touch with nominating committee chairman Tim Young. This chapter 
is blessed with many fine people who are hard workers and who love the outreach of our chapter. Please get more involved 
as we nurture young talent through the POE 2016, and Pedals Pipes and Pizza events planned for 2016-2017, and as we 
award Atlanta Chapter scholarships and Taylor Competition prizes, and strive to certify more members, and host the 2020 
national convention. This is a golden time to get more involved, make new friends and deepen friendships. 

The POE 2016 is in active mode, and the POE Committee would love to hear from you as you contribute time, talent 
and treasure toward this endeavor. Your gifts for this project are vital for its success in bringing thirty talented young 
organists to know and love the organ more. Former POE students are now national officers, faculty members, recitalists, 
organ builders and organ enthusiasts. This proves that excellent returns come when we invest in young musicians’ lives. 

Finally, we extend our deepest sympathies to George Miller, whose wife recently died, and to Randy Elkins, whose 
father also recently died. May these faithful departed rest perpetually in light and peace. 
 
Thanksgiving blessings to you and yours, 
 

Sue Mitchell-Wallace, FAGO 

Dean, Atlanta Chapter AGO 
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December 2015 Calendar of Events  
  
Day Date Time Event Location Admission 
 

 

Thursday 12/3 7:00 PM Lovett School Candlelight Service of Lessons & Carols All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
 

 

Friday 12/4 7:30 PM AGO Meeting: Harry Huff, organ St. Anne’s Episcopal Church 
 12/4 8:00 PM A Festival of Nine Lessons & Carols Glenn Memorial United Methodist Church $ 
 

 

Saturday 12/5 4:00 PM A Festival of Nine Lessons & Carols Glenn Memorial United Methodist Church $ 
 12/5 7:00 PM “Hanseatic Christmas”/Harmonie Universelle St. Bede’s Episcopal Church 
 12/5 7:30 PM Calmus: Christmas Carols of the World Spivey Hall $ 
 12/5 8:00 PM A Festival of Nine Lessons & Carols Glenn Memorial United Methodist Church $ 
 

 

Sunday 12/6 9:00 & 11:15 AM Holy Eucharist/Bach "Nun komm, der Heiden Heiland" All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
 12/6 3:00 PM Lessons and Carols with the Georgia Boy Choir Holy Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church, Marietta 
 12/6 3:15 PM William Callaway, organ The Cathedral of St. Philip 
 12/6 4:00 PM Choral Evensong, Cathedral Schola The Cathedral of St. Philip 
 12/6 5:00 PM Advent Lessons and Carols St. Luke’s Episcopal Church 
 12/6 5:30 PM Christmas Concert at PRUMC Peachtree Road United Methodist Church 
 12/6 6:00 PM Christmas Pops Concert Johns Creek United Methodist Church 
 

 

Wednesday 12/9 7:30 PM ASO: Vienna Boys' Choir: Christmas in Vienna Symphony Hall $ 
 

 

Friday 12/11 8:00 PM Skylark Vocal Ensemble: A Skylark Christmas Holy Innocents’ Episcopal Church 
 

 

Saturday 12/12 2:00 PM ASO/ASOC/Mackenzie: Christmas with the ASO Symphony Hall $ 
 12/12 7:00 PM A Celtic Christmas, Lynn Swanson Festival Singers St. Benedict’s Episcopal Church, Smyrna $ 
 12/12 7:30 PM Skylark Vocal Ensemble: A Skylark Christmas Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic Church 
 12/12 7:30 PM Just Voices (chamber chorus) Virginia Highland Church $ 
 12/12 8:00 PM  ASO/ASOC/Mackenzie: Christmas with the ASO Symphony Hall $ 
 12/12 8:00 PM Christmas with Atlanta Master Chorale Schwartz Center, Emory $ 
 

 

Sunday 12/13 10:00 AM Handel’s Messiah Epiphany Lutheran Church, Conyers 
 12/13 11:00 AM Handel's Messiah, Part I First Presbyterian Church, Gainesville 
 12/13 11:00 AM Choral Worship Service/Marvin Matthews Virginia Highland Church 
 12/13 3:00 PM  ASO/ASOC/Mackenzie: Christmas with the ASO Symphony Hall $ 
 12/13 3:00 PM A Celtic Christmas, Lynn Swanson Festival Singers St. Bartholomew’s Episcopal Church $ 
 12/13 3:00 PM Christmas Concert North Decatur Presbyterian Church 
 12/13 3:00 PM Handel's Messiah, Part I Johns Creek United Methodist Church 
 12/13 4:00 PM Christmas with Atlanta Master Chorale Schwartz Center, Emory $ 
 12/13 5:00 PM Skylark Vocal Ensemble: A Skylark Christmas Lutheran Church of the Redeemer 
 12/13 7:00 PM Handel's Messiah, PRUMC Choir/Atchison/Marane Peachtree Road United Methodist Church 
 

 

Tuesday 12/15 7:00 PM Christmas Open Mic with David Reeb Virginia Highland Church 
 12/15 7:30 PM Marco Pannucio, tenor/Jason Maynard, piano Central Presbyterian Church $ 
 

 

Wednesday 12/16 7:00 PM Advent Vespers Lutheran Church of the Redeemer 
 

 

Thursday 12/17 7:30 PM Messiah (Part I) Community Sing-Along St. Benedict’s Episcopal Church, Smyrna 
 

 

Friday 12/18 7:00 PM Christmas Concert, Georgia Boy Choir Peachtree Road United Methodist Church $ 
 

 

Saturday 12/19 7:00 PM Christmas Concert, Georgia Boy Choir Peachtree Road United Methodist Church $ 
 

 

Sunday 12/20 9:30 AM Christmas Concert, Musica Sacra Chorus & Orchestra First Presbyterian Church 
 12/20 10:30 AM A Feast of Nine Lessons & Carols St. Benedict’s Episcopal Church, Smyrna 
 12/20 11:00 AM Handel's Messiah First Presbyterian Church, Covington 
 12/20 3:00 PM Coro Vocati Advent/Christmas Concert All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
 12/20 4:00 PM A Festival of Nine Christmas Lessons & Carols by Candlelight The Cathedral of St. Philip 
 

 

Thursday 12/24 1:00 PM Congregational Lessons & Carols All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
 12/24 3:00 PM Holy Eucharist/Children’s Choir All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
 12/24 4:00 PM Christmas Eve Children’s Pageant & Holy Eucharist The Cathedral of St. Philip 
 12/24 5:00 PM Holy Eucharist/Youth Choir All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
 12/24 7:30 PM Holy Eucharist/Adult Choir All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
 12/24 8:30 PM Festival Eucharist with Cathedral Choir & Peachtree Brass The Cathedral of St. Philip 
 12/24 9:00 PM Christmas Eve Service with VaHi Choir Virginia Highland Church 
 12/24 10:30 PM Holy Eucharist/Adult Choir All Saints’ Episcopal Church 
 12/24 11:30 PM Festival Eucharist with Cathedral Choir & Peachtree Brass The Cathedral of St. Philip 
 

 

Sunday 12/27 11:15 AM Congregational Lessons & Carols & Holy Eucharist The Cathedral of St. Philip 
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  Sub-Dean’s Corner 
 I’m a bit distracted by world events as I write. “It was the best of times, it was the worst of times…” (A Tale of Two Cities, Charles Dickens). 
Paris was one of the two cities about which Dickens wrote. If you were walking the streets of Paris today, you would be hard pressed to find 
someone who thought this was “the best of times,” but it wouldn’t be difficult to find hundreds who thought right now is “the worst of times.” 
The horrific bombings, shootings, and hostage-taking in the capital city of our oldest ally have definitely struck a dissonant chord and shaken 
our own feelings of security within our nation’s borders. Having just celebrated the commitment and sacrifice of our veterans this past week, 
this horrendous attack gives us pause to consider how very fortunate we are to live in the greatest nation on Earth. It also attests to the fact 
that we should honor and support those who selflessly serve to protect our freedoms. I have the utmost respect for the brave men and women 
of the US military and appreciate their devotion to our country and sacrifice on our behalf. 

My original intent was to write an article on change. Change is good. Change can be invigorating and refreshing. Sometimes change is 
painful. Often change is difficult. I’ve enjoyed some interesting changes of late: a new pastor this past year, a new principal this fall, and now 
we’re enjoying the adventure of being included in the planning of our oldest son’s wedding. Change can even be fun! Right now, change is 
necessary. I’ve experienced so many frustrations with accessing emails from the dinner reservations email account, as well as the 
disappointing loss of a number of important options thanks to my ISP’s recent “upgrade,” that I have decided to change to another account. 

This is a good time to get things rolling. We’re handling the December program through SignUp Genius to organize the reception at St. 
Anne’s on December 4th. I will be using my home email to send reminders and monitor the response for food items on SignUp Genius. 
Please, make sure you access SignUp Genius (http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e094daaac28a2fd0-christmas) to register your attendance 
for the recital and reception and to bring items for the reception (optional). The new email account for dinner reservations will be up and 
running in December and will be fully utilized for the January program at Northside UMC on January 9, 2016. The new email address— 
agoatlreservations@gmail.com—will be in line with other accounts currently used by our chapter and much more user-friendly for this end-of-
the-line user who has a healthy respect for technology. 

Hang on! Change is in the air and there will be more changes to come. I’m excited about all the future holds for our chapter as we move 
forward into an exciting future, which includes a POE and National Convention! Truly, the best of times!  
 

 david 
David Barber, Ed. D., Sub-Dean 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e094daaac28a2fd0-christmas
mailto:agoatlreservations@gmail.com
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Remaining AGO Atlanta 2015-2016 Programs 

Date Location Program/Artist Dinner/Reception/Etc. 

Friday 
12/4/2015 
7:30 p.m. 

St. Anne’s Episcopal Church 
Hosts: John Ruch 

& Joyce Schemanske 

50th Anniversary of 
The Flentrop Organ 

Harry Huff 

Christmas Reception 
following the recital 

Saturday 
1/9/2016 

10:00 a.m. 

Northside UMC 
Host: Gwyn Bacon 

Program courtesy of John Brandt 

Prof. Concerns by Roy Roberts 
SE Region Coordinator of 

Professional Concerns 

Coffee break 
Luncheon 

Tuesday 
2/2/2016 
7:30 p.m. 

Holy Innocents’ Episcopal Church 
Host: David Brensinger 

Richard Webster 
Brass & organ hymn sing 

Catered Dinner* 
Punchbowl – 6:00 p.m. 

Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 
*caterer to be determined 

Sunday 
4/24/2016 
3:00 p.m. 

Callanwolde Fine Arts Center 
Atlanta Music Club 
100th Anniversary 

AGO organists 
provide background music 

Reception for AMC 
hosted by AGO 

Tuesday 
5/10/2016 
7:30 p.m. 

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church 
Hosts: Arlan Sunnarborg 

& Charles Higgs 

Guild Service Catered Dinner (SLEC) 
Punchbowl – 6:00 p.m. 

Dinner – 6:30 p.m. 

 
   

Yearbook Emendation 
Sara Younkin, CAGO 

POE 2016—Collecting Memories of Mentors 
After last year’s centennial celebration of our chapter’s first 100 years in existence, I am sure that there must be many members of the 
Atlanta Chapter AGO that have special memories of a teacher or colleague that acted as a mentor for you. Perhaps now would be a good 
time to acknowledge some of your own mentors, and tell the story of how they encouraged and supported you as a young musician. 
Please consider writing a short paragraph or two to celebrate the mentor that was special in your life. Then email it to 
kmbunn@bellsouth.net. I will select some to put in The Organizer to be read by all—in preparation for mentoring the next class of the 2016 
POE. 
 
Karen Bunn 

Fundraising Coordinator 

mailto:kmbunn@bellsouth.net
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Positions Available 
Complete details on these and other positions may be found at the chapter’s 

web-site: www.agoatlanta.org then click on “employment.” 
 

Grace Covenant Presbyterian Church in Asheville, NC, seeks a Director 
of Music Ministries. Send resumes to Jimmy.lamm@gmail.com. 

Glenn Memorial United Methodist Church seeks tenor and bass section 
leaders. To schedule an audition, contact Steven Darsey at 404-634-3936 or 
stevend@glennumc.org. 

Grace-Calvary Episcopal Church, Clarkesville, seeks a part-time 
organist. Send resumes to gcalvary@windstream.net. 

St. James Episcopal Church, Marietta, seeks SATB choral scholars. To 
schedule an audition contact Peter Waggoner at peter.waggoner@stjames 
marietta.com. 

Peachtree Presbyterian Church seeks a part-time organist. Send cover 
letter and resume to Mary Hoffman, Director of Music Ministry, at 
mhoffman@peachtreepres.org. 

Grace Presbyterian Church, Dawsonville, seeks a part-time pianist. 
Contact Jeanne Luke at JLukeMasterTeacher@gmail.com for more information. 

Johns Creek United Methodist Church, Johns Creek, seeks a Worship 
Arts Specialist. Send resumes to Nfrank@johnscreek.org. 

Conyers Presbyterian Church seeks a Director of Music Ministries and 
an organist (could be filled as one position). Submit resumes to 
pastor@conyerspres.org.. 

Northside United Methodist Church seeks soprano, alto, tenor and bass 
staff singers. To schedule an audition, contact Rick Copeland at 
Rickc@northsideumc.org. 

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church, Newnan, seeks tenor and bass staff 
singers. To schedule an audition, contact Rhett Barnwell, Organist/Choirmaster, 
at rhett@stpaulsnewnan.org. 

Carrollton Presbyterian Church seeks a part-time organist. Send cover 
letter and resume to www.carrolltonpresbyterian.net. 

Weddington United Methodist Church, Charlotte, NC, seeks an interim 
organist. For job description, qualifications and application process, see church 
website at http://weddingtonchurch.org/wumc/job-opportunities. 

St. Columba’s Episcopal Church, Suwanee, seeks a tenor staff singer. 
To schedule an audition, contact Daniel Hahn, Director of Music and Liturgy, at 
daniel@saintcolumba.net. 

Stockbridge Presbyterian Church, Stockbridge, seeks a part-time 
organist. Send resume and references to Ward Gailey, Director of Music at 
wardgaileyiii@gmail.com. 

First Christian Church, Winder, seeks a part-time organist. Send 
resumes to: jihasty79@gmail.com. 

The Episcopal Church of the Mediator, Washington, seeks a part-time 
organist. Contact the Rev. Loree Reed, Rector, at loreereed@mac.com. 

St. Mark United Methodist Church seeks a part-time organist. Send 
resumes to Susan Wilson at swilson@stmarkumc.org and Dr. Beth LaRocca 
Pitts at bethlp@stmarkumc.org. 

St. John Neumann Catholic Church, Lilburn, GA, seeks a part-time 
organist/accompanist. Send resumes to Dr. Thomas Van Soelen at 
thomas@vansoelenassociates.com. 

Druid Hills Presbyterian Church seeks a Contract Choir Director. Please 
send questions and job applications to employment@dhpc.org. 

St Paul United Methodist Church seeks an organist. Send questions and 
resumes to office@stpaulgrantpark.org. 

First Presbyterian Church, Dalton, seeks a Director of Music and 
Organist. Please submit inquiries and application materials to Rev. Will Scott at 
wscott@firstpresdalton.org. 

First Baptist Church, Toccoa, seeks a part-time organist. Send resumes 
to Chris Watkins at chrisfbctoccoa@windstream.net. 

Pilgrimage United Church of Christ, Marietta, seeks a part-time pianist. 
Please send your resume to the Hiring Committee at pjo5359@bellsouth.net. 

First United Methodist Church, Jonesboro, seeks a part-time organist. 
Email resumes and supporting documents to Bob Keller at 

keller_r@bellsouth.net. 

The Cathedral of St. Philip 

 

2744 Peachtree Rd † Atlanta, GA 30305 
404-365-1050 for more information 

 

Sunday, November 29 
4 p.m. An Advent Procession of Lessons & Carols, 

Cathedral Choir 
Richard Marlow, Matin Responsory 
Colin Mawby, Adam lay ybounden 
Robert Lehman, Rorate caeli 
Howard Helvey, There is no rose of such virtue 
Claude Goudimel, Comfort, comfort ye my people 
Patrick Hadley, I sing of a maiden 
arr. Craig Phillips, Gabriel’s Message 
Herbert Howells, Magnificat, Gloucester Service 
James MacMillan, O Radiant Dawn 

 

Sunday, December 6 
3:15 p.m. William Callaway, organ 

(First United Methodist Church, Chamblee, GA) 

Michael Stairs, Variations on Adeste Fideles 
Keith Chapman, Two Carol Settings 
Samuel Barber, Chorale-Prelude on “Silent Night” 
Craig Phillips, Variations on “What Child is This?” 
Diane Bish, O Sanctissima 
Marc Cheban, Grand Fantasia on “Joy to the World” 

4 p.m. Choral Evensong, Cathedral Schola 
Thomas Tomkins, Preces & Responses 
Orlando Gibbons, Short Service 
Claude Goudimel, Comfort, comfort ye my people 
Orlando Gibbons, O thou the central orb 

 

Sunday, December 20 
4 p.m. Nine Christmas Lessons & Carols by Candlelight, 

Cathedral Schola 
Peter Warlock, Adam lay ybounden 
Elizabeth Poston, Jesus Christ the Apple Tree 
Carl Rütti, I wonder as I wander 
John Rutter, There is a flower 
Robert Parsons, Ave Maria 
Richard Runciman Terry, Myn Lyking 
arr. John Scott, The Cherry Tree Carol 
Bob Chilcott, The Shepherd’s Carol 
Gabriel Jackson, The Christ Child 
Peter-Anthony Togni, Of the Father’s love begotten 

 

Thursday, December 24 
4 p.m. Children’s Christmas Pageant & Holy Eucharist, 

Cathedral Choristers & Staff Singers 
8:30 p.m. Festival Eucharist, Cathedral Choir & 

Peachtree Brass 
11:30 p.m. Festival Eucharist, Cathedral Choir & 

Peachtree Brass 
 

Sunday, January 3, 2016 
4 p.m. Choral Eucharist, Cathedral Schola 

Tomás Luis de Victoria, Missa O magnum mysterium 

Tomás Luis de Victoria, O magnum mysterium 

http://www.agoatlanta.org/
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The Organizer 
Atlanta Chapter A.G.O. 
Timothy Gunter, editor 
2744 Peachtree Rd. NW 
Atlanta, GA 30305 

DECEMBER RECITAL & RECEPTION 

Chapter Officers 
Sue Mitchell-Wallace, FAGO, Dean 

David Barber, EdD, Sub-Dean 
Charlene Ponder, Treasurer 

Nicole Marane, DMA, Registrar 
Rachel Ficklin, Secretary 

Timothy Gunter, Newsletter Editor 
The Reverend Dr. John Beyers, Chaplain 

Lamar Savage, Auditor 
 

Class of ’16 
Beth Chenault 
Charles Higgs 

 

Class of ’17 
Ariel Merivil 

Keith Williamson 
 

Class of ’18 
Gwyn Bacon 

David Brensinger, AAGO 


